PENN TOWNSHIP MINUTES July 21, 2009

The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday, July 21, 2009 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania. Chairman Fred Ulrich called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors present: Fred Ulrich; Todd Cox; William Moyer. Others present: Robin Bieber, Township Secretary; Jeffrey Edmunds, Solicitor. Members of the Public: Kathy Ulrich; Ken Stettler; Brenda Stettler; Melissa Stettler; Judy Yoder.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the July 7, 2009 meeting were approved as presented upon motion by Bill Moyer, seconded by Todd Cox and unanimously approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Ken Stettler, DH&L Fire Company, gave the June report including 14 incidents with 6 in Penn Township.

PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD

Solicitor Jeff Edmunds provided the Deed of Dedication for Peachwood Drive to Judy Yoder, Peachwood View Development, for recording. After review, motion was made by Todd Cox, seconded by Bill Moyer and unanimously approved, to accept Deed of Dedication for Peachwood Drive pending notarization and receipt of completed Deed.

REPORTS

Roadmaster Todd Cox provided a written report on the crew's activities during the previous two weeks.

Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report including 58 Zoning permits y-t-d. Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, reported Mull's Auto Sales have applied for a Conditional Use Hearing for the property on Route 522 and Clifford Road. Hearing to be held September 1, 2009 at 6:30pm.

Chairman/Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich provided a written report on the progress at East Snyder Park.

OLD BUSINESS

The bids for the Township roads and the Turnback roads were discussed. Noting that the bid for the Turnback roads was approved when the roads were accepted, the bids for Pinebrook Road and Ridgeview Road were approved upon motion by Todd Cox, seconded by Bill Moyer and unanimously approved. Further discussion was held regarding notification of residents along these roads. Upon motion by Bill Moyer, seconded by Todd Cox and unanimously approved, residents and general public using these roads will be notified prior to the start of the project.

Township Secretary Robin Bieber reported that Robert Bickhart will attend the August 4, 2009 meeting to discuss storm water issues.

Chairman Fred Ulrich reported that SRS has possibly found the problem with the by-pass lights; they are still working on them.

PENN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS - MINUTES - JULY 21, 2009

NEW BUSINESS

After discussion, new road construction signs will be purchased as required upon motion by Bill Moyer, seconded by Todd Cox and unanimously approved.

CORRESPONDENCE

PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL

Upon motion of Todd Cox, seconded by Bill Moyer, and unanimously approved, the accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn was made by Todd Cox, seconded by Bill Moyer, and unanimously approved. No further business to discuss, the July 21, 2009 meeting adjourned at 7:30PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary